

May 25th 2017 Meeting Minutes

We had 11 attendees: Joe Rivers, Fred Conrad, Don & Janie Baskin, Keith and Nancy Wilcox, John Roger Mente, Zuri Carter, Bryan Dell, Roy Hall, Larry, Billl Beschman. Bryan Dell & Joe Rivers led the meeting. \$71 in donations collected.

- Bryan introduced himself to the new members.
- Bryan proposed to do backpack give away/picnic. Members did not vote or approve a budget.
- Bryan explains SHAG members are responsible for maintaining the Roosevelt landscape project under the grant agreement.
- Went over details on first neighborhood cleanup on Saturday June 24th. Bryan will get Hillcrest Academy to help like last year. Talbert House will not be involved this year.
- Joe got Bryan caught up on what SHAG has been up to during the meetings he missed.
- Joe talked about the new no parking signs at Sevenhills & Sprucehill, Sprucehill and Bluehill. Some neighbors complained about not enough parking now.
- Joe talked about Springfield Township is working with METRO bus to re-route bus off of Sprucehill and into Shopping center.
- Joe explained Springfield township will repair ruts in grass from bus at Sprucehill & Sevenhills.
- Joe talked to Mike Gould about Wildflower planting. Mike would like to meet with a few of us sometime during the week of May 25th at the Springfield township municipal building. Joe will try to get an exact time and day to meet on Tuesday May 30th.
- Joe encouraged SHAG members to attend Springfield Township Trustee meeting Tuesday June 13th. They want to allow Burney View apartments to rent under section 8 and we need all the support we can get to block it.
- Nancy Wilcox explained you can go to court to stop Section 8.
- Don Baskin said loitering is becoming a problem again across the street at his house.
- Flee market discussed. Talked about doing it together with church members. No date or details confirmed.
- Joe Rivers took the names of members and shirt sizes to give to Bryan to purchase SHAG shirt to wear when doing SHAG workarounds.
- Bryan explained the importance of getting 501C3 Non Profit status.
- Discussed doing a neighborhood walk around. Members agreed to meet at the Church Saturday June 10th at 5PM and walk the neighborhood streets until 7PM. Bryan is having SHAG T shirt made and hopes to have them for this walk.
- Talked about asking Springfield Township install speed humps on roads.
- Joe talked to Mike Gould about Frost park maintenance. Mike said grass will be mowed once a month.
- Went over property maintenance complaints with members.
- Roy asked about getting permits to install shed.
- Fred Conrad went over the go fund me page Jessica set up and encouraged members to link their email and facebook accounts to it.